
CP led delegation to meet with
Mainland Public Security Authorities

     The Commissioner of Police, Mr Lo Wai-chung, led a delegation,
comprising officers from Operations Wing, Crime Wing, Police College and
other units, to Qingdao, Shandong on June 20 to attend the first meeting
between Mainland Public Security Authorities and Hong Kong Police Force since
the 20th Anniversary of HK’s Reunification with China.  During the meeting,
the delegation met with the Vice Minister of Ministry of Public Security
(MPS), Mr Sun Lijun, as well as representatives from various counterparts of
MPS.

     This bilateral meeting is held annually and on this occassion both sides
expressed their views on issues of mutual concern, including police liaison,
boundary security, criminal investigation, cyber and technology crimes,
cross-boundary crimes, training, anti-narcotics and counter-terrorism.  Both
parties also raised proposals on strengthening cooperation and set clear
objectives for collaboration in the coming year.

     Taking this opportunity, Mr Lo also paid a courtesy call on Mr Gong
Zheng, the Governor of Shandong Province, to discuss topics of common
interest.

     The delegation returned to Hong Kong this evening (June 22).
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